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St. Bernard’s Mass Intentions 

  

Saturday August 22 • Vigil, The 21st Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 
 

4:30 p.m. Ruth Donovan by Rita & Bill Geiben 
  
Sunday August 23 • The 21st Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 
 
  9:00 a.m. Parishioners 
 
11:15 a.m. Brian Kindzia by the Twesley Family  

St. Peter’s Mass Intentions 

 

Monday August 17 • Weekday 
 
  7:45 a.m. Amadeo Bertozzi by Liliana Borzillieri & family 
 
Tuesday August 18 • Weekday 
 
  7:45 a.m.  Gene DiNardo by Family 
 

 Wednesday   August 19 • Weekday - St. John Eudes 
   

  7:45 a.m. Paul & Marie McSweeney by Joan McSweeney 
 

Thursday August 20 • Weekday - St. Bernard 
 

   7:45 a.m.  Communion Service 
 

 Friday August 21 • St. Pius X 
 
  7:45 a.m. Bill Caldwell by Family 

 
Saturday August 22 • The Queenship of the  

Blessed Virgin Mary 
 
  7:45 a.m. Carolyn DiPasquale by Jim & Maureen Ingham 

 
Vigil, The 21st Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 
  4:00 p.m. Beverly A. Marra by Michael & Laura Marra 

 
Sunday August 23 • The 21st Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 
 
 8:30 a.m. Richard & June Helfrich  

“50th Wedding Anniversary” by Family 
 
10:30 a.m. Philip & Rosina Rocca by Maria Roberto & 

family; Maria, Patsy & Joanne  

August 16, 2020 
20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

We are hardwired for wholeness and crave it. When 
something is broken, we want it fixed. If a part of our 
body is not working properly, we want it healed. How 
often do we find ourselves saying, “I’m tired of 
struggling with this cold, I can’t wait for my surgery 
to heal, or I want my treatments to make me better.” 
Wholeness and healing restore our relationships and 
make us free to love as we desire. We know very well 
how our limitations, imperfections, and brokenness 
really limit us. They can easily prevent us from being 
and doing what we want to do. 

Our physical and emotional wounds and maladies are 
easier to identify. If my back hurts, I feel it and know 
what part of my body needs attention. If I am feeling 
intense anger, I can identify the emotion and take 
necessary steps to uncover its cause. Being persistent 
often brings greater and quicker results. But will 
pursuing and even achieving our physical and 
emotional healings really be enough? We forget that 
there is a deeper healing that we seek and desperately 
need. As we look around at humanity, there are some 
physical and emotional wounds and scars that cannot 
be made whole. They are limitations that must remain 
and, for one reason or another, cannot be rectified. 
Does this mean that the wholeness and healing that 
my being longs for is not possible for me? Must I 
settle with less than what God promises? 

The answer is no. Ultimately, there is a desire that 
goes deeper than the physical and emotional. It is a 
desire that resides in our soul. What we really seek 
and thirst for is healing and wholeness for our soul. 
Inner strength, conviction, focus, grounding, love, 
hope, faith, courage, determination, peace, and 
connectedness are all words that center us on eternity. 
They direct us to a presence we discover in our core, 
which is none other than the presence of God. In God, 
we are healed. When we are persistent in reaching out 
to and establishing our relationship with God, real 
healing and wholeness begin to happen. 

There are some limitations and some of our 
brokenness with which we may simply have to live. 
This does not mean that we have to abandon our 
journey to wholeness and healing. If we have done 
our inner soul work, we have worked toward and 
acquired what and who we ultimately need and desire. 

©LPi 
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We welcome our newest members 

to the Catholic Church: 
 

Sienna Gray Zito 
daughter of Sean and Lindsay Zito 

who will be baptized  
on Sunday August 16, 2020 

 
and  

 

Violet Mae DeLuca  
& Vincent Justin DeLuca  

daughter and son 
 of Justin and Meredith DeLuca 

who were baptized on Friday, August 14, 2020  

Tuesday, September 8th 7:00 p.m. 
Parent Baptism Class 
St. Peter’s Rectory 
Attendance is mandatory for families  
wishing to baptize their children.  
For questions and to reserve your place,  
please call the rectory office at 754-4118. 
*Classes held 2nd Tuesday of every month in rectory. 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Although God’s truth is not always well received, it is 
only in such truth that we can find assurance. Don’t fool 
yourself about the truth of your vocation! If God is  
calling you to a Church vocation,  
call Fr. Andrew Lauricella at 716-847-5535. 

Just a friendly reminder, the 4pm Mass  
will be videotaped. If you wish to not be  

on camera, let an usher know and you can  
receive communion in the back of the church. 
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A Message from our Principal 
 
We are very encouraged by the changes that we are 
making at our great school to get ready for our “soft 
opening” the very first week of September. Our  
reopening team has spent endless hours preparing a 
plan that will allow us to open safely five full days per 
week, and we are continuing our efforts to  
deliver our Christ-filled teachings in a variety of  
instructional modalities. 
 
The official SPS re-opening plan was submitted to the 
State, and, like schools everywhere, we are excited and 
eager to open our doors for the beginning of the  
2020-2021 school year. In the meantime, we are  
sanitizing, taping and rearranging each classroom and 
student area to ensure the health and safety for all  
children...all teachers...and all staff. As the sign in front 
of Church says, “limited seating is still available,” and 
we are doing our best to make accommodations  
wherever we can, but our space limitations have  
already forced us to close certain grade levels due to 
restricted capacity limits. If you or someone you know 
is interested in attending SPS, please reach out to us 
asap, at 754-4470, or at mingham@stpeterrc.org.  
 
We have many new families joining us and several old 
friends are returning as well, and we are most  
anxious to be back together again very soon. For  
families who have chosen an alternative option for  
education this year, we want you to know that we  
support these decisions that you have made for your 
family and that we will always be here if there is  
anything we can do to help. We ask God’s blessings on 
all at this very tough and transitional time, and the one 
thing I ask is that we continue to pray for one another. 
Remember, no matter where we are, our God is in our 
midst. 
 
Please stay tuned to our SPS website at 
www.stpeterrc.org,  for updated information related to 
the school. We have posted an FAQ section where you 
can learn more about our reopening plan, and if you 
have a question, you can email our team at  
reopen@stpeterrc.org. We will do our best to get you 
the answers you need as quickly as possible. 
 
Enjoy these beautiful August days that Our Good Lord 
has given to us and, as always. I thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for your continued support and  
patience as we move forward to continue the excellent 
tradition we have established as the educational leader 
in the Lewiston community.  

 
God bless us all...God bless Saint Peter’s! 

Do you hear the church bells?  
What do they play?  How often? And why? 

 
You will hear the bells ring 5 minutes before each Holy Mass is  
scheduled as a reminder to all in the faith community that the liturgy 
will be begin shortly. They toll at each hour and the Angelus will be 
played at noon. This exemplifies a species of prayers called the 
"prayer of the devotee".  
What Is The Angelus? 
Designed to commemorate the mystery of the Incarnation and pay 
homage to Mary’s role in salvation history, it has long been part of 
Catholic life. Around the world, three times every day, the faithful 
stop whatever they are doing and with the words “The Angel of the 
Lord declared unto Mary” begin this simple yet beautiful prayer. But 
why do we say the Angelus at all, much less three times a day? 
Like a heavenly messenger, the Angelus calls man to interrupt his 
daily, earthly routines and turn to thoughts of God, of the Blessed 
Mother, and of eternity. As Pope Benedict XVI taught on the feast 
of the Annunciation: “The Angel’s proclamation was addressed to 
her; she accepted it, and when she responded from the depths of 
her heart … at that moment the eternal Word began to exist as a 
human being in time. From generation to generation the wonder 
evoked by this ineffable mystery never ceases.” 
Ringing the Bell 
A significant part of this traditional devotion is not only the ringing of 
a bell to announce the time of prayer but the manner in which the 
bell is rung. The ringing consists of three strokes of the bell, each 
followed by a pause, and then nine strokes. John Sullivan, in his 
1917 book, “Externals of the Catholic Church,” writes: “The manner 
of ringing the Angelus seems to have varied little since the  
beginning of the devotion…. Old monastic records, going back to 
the fifteenth century, show that the bell-ringer was directed, ‘to toll 
the Ave-bell nine strokes at three times, keeping the space of one 
Pater and Ave between each of the three tolling’s.’” 
 

The Angelus 
V. The angel of the Lord declared unto Mary. 
R. And she conceived by the Holy Spirit. 
Hail Mary, etc. 
V. Behold the handmaid of the Lord. 
R. Be it done unto me according to thy word. 
Hail Mary, etc. 
V. And the Word was made flesh. 
R. And dwelt among us. 
Hail Mary, etc. 
V. Pray for us, O holy Mother of God. 
R. That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ. 
Let Us Pray  
Pour forth, we beseech Thee O Lord, 
Thy grace into our hearts; 
that we to whom the Incarnation of Christ, 
Thy Son, was made known 
by the message of an angel, 
may by his Passion and Cross be brought 
to the glory of his Resurrection 
through the same Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 


